
A meeting was held on he 25th of May 2022 at 7.30pm at the Chapel Vestry.  Present were Gethin 

Jones, Helen Jones, Eryl Evans, Generys Roberts, Arwyn Ellis, Carol Humphreys, apologies from 

Councillor Gwennol Elliss. 

The minutes were read and signed as correct. 

The Chairman welcomed Arwyn Ellis as a new councilor for the Community Council. 

Also Gwennol Ellis as our new County Council Councilor. 

Declaration of Acceptance of Office as a community Councilors were signed. 

Also Register of Members Interests were noted. 

Correspondence 

Nick Ferguson    an invoice for the host of website. 

Rita Reid, Ty’r Ysgol   letter received to ask the council to clear the remains of the bonfire last 

November, and also a note to ask if the potholes can be filled by the football playing field, also a 

suggestion that a 20mph sign is to be in place by the Gro to slow the traffic. 

Defibrillators  - it was noted that the battery life is coming to an end, it was suggested that we apply 

for funding from the Bodtegir funds. 

Cerrig y Drudion Education Foundation  Generys will represent Llanfihangel on the  board of 

meetings. 

Burial Fees  were reviewed. 

HSBC  were noted. 

Conwy Borough Council  Precept received 

Audit   the Annual returns has been completed and internal auditing has been signed for and also its 

been approved by the community council and signed by the chairman. 

Wyn Jones  letter of thanks for his time as community councilor. 

Cartrefi Conwy    1.  To contact with our issue with the sale of the bungalow  3 Bro Alwen, suggest 

that we try and have a tenant rather than selling the bungalow. 

      2.  Contact Cartrefi to state that the rats are still in the village. 

Conwy Borough Council    the Clarke to get in touch with Conwy to try and have yellow lines painted 

outside No 13 and 14 in Bro Alwen before an accident occurs. 

 

 

The meeting ended at 8.45 

Next meeting    September 2022.    


